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Parish Council News 

Winter 2014  By  PAUL PHILLIPS (Chair)  

I hope you all find this copy of the Oak-

ley Parish Council Newsletter both inter-

esting and informative. The Parish Coun-

cil is very grateful to the Editor Bill 

Chalker and we thank him for his hard 

work.  I hope you agree that the colour 

printing enhances the Newsletter tre-

mendously. 

Christmas Tree and Lights outside 

St Maryôs Church. 

The Parish Council is in the process of 

planting a fully grown Christmas Tree 

outside St Maryôs Church.  The tree will 

be decorated with new lights and they 

will be officially switched on at 5pm on 

Saturday 6 December 2014.  Full details 

of the event will be found elsewhere in 

this Newsletter. There are, however,  

two major requirements to make the 

evening successful and they are that 

you turn up in great numbers and you 

have with you your best singing voices.  

We look forward to seeing you all there. 

Neighbourhood Development Plan 

Launch. 

A sub group of the Parish Council under 

the Chairmanship of Pat Olney organised 

a very successful launch in the Village 

Hall on 3 and 4 October 2014.  This was 

only the start of a fairly lengthy process 

of consultation, the outcome of which 

will benefit our lovely village and its cur-

rent and future generations.  Thank you 

to the sub group and most importantly 

thank you to everyone who expressed 

their views which will help shape the fu-

ture of our village. 

Donation of Seat 

In the past many residents have ex-

pressed a wish to donate wooden gar-

den type seats at various sites around 

the village.  To donate and place a seat 

at a chosen location in the village in 

memory of a loved one or indeed as a 

gift to the village is a lovely thing to do.  

Of course ongoing maintenance and its 

security would need to be considered. If 

anyone would be interested in making 

such a donation please feel free to con-

tact me or the Parish Council Clerk Ann 

Paice.   

Continued on page 3 
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Front Cover  
Wintry Scene by Terry 
Youngman  
 
The Oakley Newsletter 
 
is published quarterly by Oakley  

Parish Council and delivered by  

parish councillors free to every  

house in Oakley ï about  

1,000 copies. 

 
Opinions and information 
 
in the Newsletter, both text and  

adverts, may not be endorsed by  

the Editor or the Parish Council. 

 
Next issue 
 
Final copy date for the  

Spring issue is 15th February 2015. 

The publishing date is 1st March. 

Advertising rates 
 
Quarter page: £15 

Half page: £30 

Whole page: £60 

Four consecutive quarter page adverts: 
£50 

Loose inserts, any size up to A4: £60 
Please send cheques to the Parish Clerk, 
Ann Paice payable to Oakley Parish 

Council. 

 

Editor  

Bill Chalker 

13 Bevery Close 

Oakley 

MK43 7SH 

07789 997733 

bill@chalker.uk.net     

Printers 

White Hart Press  
58a York Street 
Bedford MK40 3RL  

 

Hello Children  
 look out for  
12 more snowmen!   
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Parking and Dog Fouling on Foot-

paths/Pavements. 

In the last Newsletter I ñwent on a bitò about 

both of these topics.  That was because both 

issues were creating fairly major problems for 

residents.  In the last two months or so there 

has been a marked improvement on the dog 

fouling and indeed the abuse of the dog poo 

bins.  I really do feel encouraged by this and 

clearly dog owners are taking their responsibili-

ties seriously.  For that I say Thank You.  Letôs 

hope we donôt revert to our old ways!  As far as 

parking on paths is concerned, I am not sure 

that we have made that much progress.  The 

same cars in the same locations still park half 

on the path and half on the road.  I know who 

you are and you know who you are.  Please, 

please donôt do it.  Think of pedestrians, chil-

dren in prams/buggies and disabled people in 

wheelchairs or on scooters.  By parking half and 

half you achieve nothing; car drivers are still 

inconvenienced and footpath users most cer-

tainly are.  If you witness such behaviour you 

are encouraged to photograph the offending ve-

hicle showing clearly the registration number, 

its location, the time and date and forward it to 

the Parish Council Clerk who will pass it to the 

Police to take appropriate  action.  It would be 

far better if we didnôt have to take that course 

of action, so your co-operation would be appre-

ciated. 

Police Community Support Officer 

At our Parish Council meeting on 7 October 

2014 we had a visit from our new Police Com-

munity Support Officer Josie WESTON.  She in-

formed us that she is responsible for five villag-

es in the North of Bedford, with Oakley being 

one of them.  She displayed a very positive out-

look to her work and expressed a clear desire to 

benefit Oakley and its residents.  She asked 

that ALL matters requiring Police attention 

should be reported immediately and we agreed 

to support her in any way we could.  The report-

ing of ALL matters is vitally important because 

we are aware that resources are only allocated 

on a needs basis. 

Apple Pressing on the Village Green. 

Gerry Sansom and his band of volunteers held 

our annual Apple Pressing Day on the village 

green on Sunday 8 September 2014.  The at-

tendance from the village was reasonable, but 

probably not quite as good as we had hoped 

given its central location.  It is fun and at the 

same time informative for our children and 

young people.  It will be repeated next year so 

letôs hope for another glut of fruit.  Thank you 

Gerry and thank you to the numerous volun-

teers. 

Installation of Average Speed Cameras 

Detailed work in respect of the installation of 

Average Speed Cameras is still ongoing involv-

ing the Borough Council, Amey, Siemens the 

Consultants and ourselves.  Members of the Par-

ish Council have had the benefit of seeing a trial 

of enhanced street lighting which is legally re-

quired at each of the camera sites.  There is no 

doubt that the lighting is bright and necessarily 

so. The Parish Council, the Borough Council and 

the Suppliers will do all in our power to minimise 

the effect on residents living close to the camera 

sites.  Data that has been collected confirms 

that speeding is a major problem in our village 

and many residents have expressed a wish for 

the installation of these cameras. This should 

address the problem, with the emphasis on pre-

vention rather than detection. It is hoped that 

work will start towards the end of this year or 

early next year.  It is also the intention of the 

Parish Council to communicate directly with 

those residents living close to the camera and 

enhanced lighting sites. 

 

Annual Remembrance Service. 

The Annual Remembrance Service took place at 

Lincroft School at 10.30 on Sunday 9 November 

2014, followed by procession, prayers and pop-

py wreath laying ceremony at the War Memorial 

at the crossroads.  The service was well attend-

ed and provided an opportunity for all present to 

remember and pray for those who sacrificed 

their lives for our peace and freedom.  I know 

that Oakley residents are grateful to all those 

who organised and were involved in the service 

in any way making it the success that it clearly 

was.  Thank you. 

 

In conclusion, on behalf of Oakley Parish Coun-

cil, I wish every resident of Oakley an enjoyable 

Christmas and a very Happy, Healthy and 

Peaceful New Year. 

                                

Paul Phillips 

Chairman 
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 Borough Council News  

by Cllr Pat Olney 

 

                Happy Christmas 
 

Thinking of the Roads in Winter  

If we get severe weather this winter you can 

get information on the road conditions by going  

to @grittertweets. This is a dedicated Twitter 

service providing updates on road conditions 

and gritting runs 24 hours a day, 7 days a 

week. Go to  ï twitter.com/grittertweets. 

There is a winter maintenance webpage which 

provides daily updates on public transport, adult 

transport and bin collections. Gritting lorries are 

fitted with GPS tracking so that you can see at 

any time when and where they are working. To 

find this information please go to 

www.bedford.gov.uk/winterupdates 

Finally, the council's specially adapted quad 

bike will be on call to grit priority areas the lor-

ries cannot reach such as busy pedestrian are-

as. 

Please stay safe this winter. 

 

Good NewsðFree Parking in Bedford  

Please take advantage of this freedom to visit 

the Town Centre. There is lots to see and do. 

The museums are open as are shops and res-

taurants. The Embankment and parks are great 

to visit and look lovely on crisp winter days. 

Parking is now free in all council car parks on a 

Sunday so venture out and enjoy all the de-

lights Bedford Town centre has to offer. 

Please do not forget that you can also have 2 

hours free parking on Saturday mornings. 

 

Bedford Bypass Link Road 

Hurrah! Work has started on the road to link 

the A6 to the Western Bypass at the Bromham 

Road end. It will take about 18 months and 

open in 2016.  

 

Hartops Bridge, Oakley 

The huge crane has just arrived as I write. It 

has been amazing to watch the work involved in 

raising the bridge. The huge bridge span is in 

the compound ready to be lifted in place and 

then the final works will be to put in the para-

pets. Network Rail hope to have the works fin-

ished at Christmas and then the site will be 

cleared and returned to its former state. The 

construction company have been very good at 

keeping local residents informed as the work 

has progressed.  

 

The next stage, after the bridge is complete, is 

to straighten the tracks they will then put in the 

overhead structure and lastly fit the electric ca-

bles. They should finish in 2017. 

 

Oakley Lower School. New Classrooms 

I am pleased to announce that over the Winter 

Oakley Lower School is to have new classrooms 

to replace the temporary classrooms that have 

been on site for more years than I can say.  

 

The Borough and the Governors of the Lower 

School have worked together to achieve this 

result. A big thank you to Roz Gray, the Chair of 

Governors and her working group. The children 

and staff will have much improved classrooms 

to work in and will not have to cross a draughty 

playground.  

 

Does anyone know how many years those tem-

porary classrooms have been on site? Answers 

to me at pat.olney@btopenworld.com 

Pat Olney 
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Farm and Country ï Winter 2014 

By John Saunders, College Farm 

As I write I suppose we would call the weather 

an Indian summer as the temperature has got 

to 20 degrees today. The grass is still growing 

which is good for the cattle as they do not need 

so much other food such as hay or silage. After 

a very good spring it is not very often the grass 

will grow in the autumn. Because of the dry 

spell in September we were later sowing the 

winter cereals, wheat and barley. Sometimes, if 

you sow grain in dry soil the seed will chit and 

then die off and would have to be resown. As 

soon as we had some rain we got on with the 

planting and now all the winter corn is sown and 

growing well. 

Last week there was an auction at a farm in a 

nearby village at which all the equipment used 

on the farm was sold. This particular farm be-

longed to two brothers who died within a year of 

one another; one brother died tragically in a 

farm accident. When these sales take place eve-

ry thing on the farm, from small tools to work-

shop equipment and machinery is sold. 

Usually most farmers from about a twenty mile 

radius come to the sale; especially if it is a wet 

day when things are quiet on their own farms. 

Some come to buy, for others it is a social occa-

sion. You get the travellers who buy the scrap 

iron and local farmers buying other equipment, 

ploughs, cultivators etc. because they have seen 

it working and they know it is genuine. The 

dealers usually buy the tractors and combines 

for export abroad. Most lots make a fair price 

but it is a very sad day for the family. 

It was interesting going to the Village Hall to 

view the comments made on the future of the 

next 18 years in the village. Several comments 

were made regarding country footpaths and 

they would like to see more in the countryside. I 

think this village is very well off for footpaths 

especially near the river as they were created to 

get people to work. For example men living in 

Stevington who worked at Oakley House would 

walk across the park rather than around the 

road and also for people going to the railway 

station. They did not have bicycles in those 

days. Now they are used for villagers to enjoy 

the countryside or to exercise their dogs. Sadly 

a small minority throw sticks into the crops and 

do a lot of damage and, if there are cattle or 

sheep in the field, will not keep their dogs on a 

lead. Can I ask for more consideration please. 

After all that it will be nearly Christmas when 

you read this so I wish you all a Happy Christ-

mas and New Year.            John Saunders 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Browns Wood and Judges Spinney  

Friends Group    

If you would like to more information on upcom-
ing tasks, the Friends Group, or have any com-
ments you wish to make, please contact us at:  

prioryrangers@bedford.gov.uk 01234 211182 or  

ed.burnett@bedford.gov.uk 01234 228759 

 

Jane Moore,  

Country Park Ranger,  

Bedford Borough Council,  
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AMIGO 

After an exciting skittles match that took place 

on the 28th October at the Bedford Arms, Soul-

drop in which 15 people took part, Pat 

Cheesbrough emerged as the winner.  Many 

congratulations to Pat.  An excellent buffet was 

available at Ã5.00 a head. 

By the time this Newsletter is published, Richard 

Harpham will have given an illustrated account 

of his expeditions around the world.  A report of 

his talk, that is being held at the Methodist 

Church on the 25th November, will appear in 

the March newslettter. 

Carol singing, all welcome, has been arranged 

for Tuesday 16th December at the Bedford 

Arms, Oakley beginning at 8.00 p.m. 

On Tuesday 27th January, Martin Deacon, an 

Archivist  from the Bedfordshire and Luton Ar-

chives, will give a talk about the experiences of 

the 17th Battalion of the Bedfordshire Regiment 

on the Western Front.  Please note that the talk 

will be held at St. Mary's Church, Oakley at 2.30 

p.m. 

On Tuesday 24th February, Brian and Pauline 

Leeson will be giving us an illustrated account of 

the history, culture, volcanic nature and fauna 

of New Zealand ("the Land of the Long White 

Cloud") beginning at 8.00 p.m. at Oakley Meth-

odist Church. 

 

 

 

 

 

Another coach trip to London, with Charlie De 

Wet as our guide, will be taking place on 

Wednesday 24th June 2015.  It is proposed 

to leave Oakley Village Hall at 8.30 a.m. and 

arrive at Cafe 101 ( which is near St. Paul's Ca-

thedral) for a cup of tea or coffee and to be met 

by Charlie at 11.00 a.m. Charlie will then  take 

us on a walk to Smithfields via Postman's 

Park.  Lunch will be at the Cloister Cafe at the 

Church of Saint Bartholemew the Great at 12.45 

p.m..  After lunch a guided tour of the Church 

has been arranged, which should last for about 

an hour.  It is proposed to leave London for the 

return journey at about 4.00 p.m. Further de-

tails of the day's events (including the cost) will 

appear as soon as possible in the Churches To-

gether Newsletters and in the March issue of the 

Oakley Newslettter.  A 33 seater coach has 

been booked and in view of the popularity of 

these coach trips please let John Dixon know as 

soon as possible if you wish to come.  John's 

telephone number is 01234 824959 and his e-

mail address is jwdixon30@gmail.com. 

John Dixon 
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Oakley Neighbourhood Plan 
 

A big thank you to everyone who came to the Launch of the Neighbourhood Plan. Your thoughts were 
very insightful and were very helpful when the Parish Council were thinking about the ñCall for Sitesò.  

The Parish Council have now put forward their comments to the Borough Planning Officers who are 
dealing with the emerging Borough Local Plan to 2032. The Parish Council have formally objected to 
all the sites except the Industrial site in Lovell Road. The Parish Council also acknowledged that any 
further comments on sites in the village would follow from the Neighbourhood Plan after further con-
sultations with residents.  

Some people put forward their names to become part of the process and they are being contacted to 
see whether they would consider being part of the subcommittee. 

What was very heartening was the way every one appreciated what a great community village we live 
in. There was praise for the schools, including the preschool, the clubs and the fantastic landscape 
around the village. There were comments about ways the village could be improved which included 
cycle paths. All the comments have been collated by Ann Paice the Clerk to the Parish Council who 
also did the signage for the Launch. Thank you Ann. I also wish to thank all of the sub committee who 
attended both days, our Parish Chairman and not forgetting the people who volunteered to serve the 
refreshments. 

If you wish to have more information please go to the village website and follow the link to the Neigh-
bourhood Plan. 

We will be consulting further as the plan continues to grow. It is vitally important that it is your plan 
so please join in and give us as much information about how you see the village in 2032. 

Pat Olney 
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